
Comment from Mark Megarity 

Posted by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration on Jan 8, 2024 

Hi - This is a horrible idea. Not only because there is no real defined mechanism, but also 

because of the implications to drivers. Meaning what about false indications. If anything this 

should be related to having an indicator on the vehicle, either inside or outside. We should not be 

disabling vehicles. 
 


